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Alectra Utilities Corporation 
2185 Derry Road West, Mississauga, ON  L5N 7A6  |  t 905 273 7425 alectrautilities.com 
 

 
July 17, 2019 
 
Ms. Kirsten Walli 
Board Secretary 
Ontario Energy Board 
PO Box 2319 
2300 Yonge Street, 27th Floor 
Toronto, ON M4P 1E4 

Dear Ms. Walli: 

Re: Alectra Utilities Corporation (“Alectra Utilities”) – Submission on 
Confidentiality 
Incentive Regulation Mechanism (“IRM”) Application for 2020 Electricity 
Distribution Rates and Charges (OEB File No. EB-2019-0018)  

 
On May 28, 2019, Alectra Utilities Corporation (“Alectra Utilities”) filed an electricity 
distribution rate application with the Ontario Energy Board (“OEB” or “Board”) for 
approval of proposed rates and other charges in the Brampton, Enersource, Guelph, 
Horizon Utilities and PowerStream Rate Zones effective January 1, 2020. Included in 
the Application were three requests for confidential treatment of materials, pursuant to 
the OEB’s Practice Direction on Confidential Filings (the “Practice Direction”), dated 
October 28, 2016. 

The requests for confidential treatment were for selected portions of evidence in the 
following sections of the Application: 

1. Exhibit 4 Distribution System Plan, Tab 1, Schedule 1, Appendix A13, page 20, 23, 
33, 39 and 46 (Stations Capacity Investment Summary)  

2. Exhibit 4 Distribution System Plan, Tab 1, Schedule 1, Appendix B, page 63, 65, 82-
83 and 202-203 (Business Cases)  

3. Exhibit 4 Distribution System Plan, Tab 1, Schedule 1, Appendix L (Alectra Value 
Framework Implementation Document, referred to as the Report)  
 

The OEB issued Procedural Order (“PO”) #1 on July 9, 2019.  OEB staff filed a 
submission regarding Alectra Utilities’ confidentiality request on July 10, 2019.  In its 
submission, OEB staff supported the confidential treatment of all of the items identified 
above, for which confidential treatment was sought. No other parties made submissions 
on the requests for confidential treatment. 
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Alectra Utilities’ requests for confidential treatment of the selected portions of the above-
mentioned documents remain as filed in the letter to the OEB on May 29, 2019. 

All of which is respectfully submitted. 

Yours truly, 

 

Indy J. Butany-DeSouza, MBA 
Vice President, Regulatory Affairs 
 

 

 

cc: Charles Keizer, Torys LLP 
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